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Transportation of shale gas vehicles through the North of Preston

In light of objections to the proposed numbers and routing of HGV's to the Roseacre 
Wood site the applicant has proposed an alternative route providing for a one way 
system for HGVs to access the site via the A6 and the B5269 and exit the site via 
Clifton onto the A583. This proposal was assessed by LCC Highways and found to 
be unacceptable. Consequently the proposed amended routing was not advertised 
nor consultations carried out. 

However, in view of the deferral of the applications following the submission of 
further information relating to noise which will need advertising we will take the 
opportunity of advertising the proposed amended routing as well.

We are only required to advertise the further information in the press but it is likely 
that we will consult the respective parish councils affected and those properties 
fronting the route. 

We doubt there would be an issue with the proposed increase in traffic associated 
with the proposed amendment in terms of the impact on overall usage of the cross 
roads or cumulative impact with other developments due to the short duration of any 
increase on a periodic basis. The greater concern is the nature of the highway 
network to accommodate the type of vehicles proposed. However, all of this is set 
out in the committee report and supporting appendices which can be accessed on 
the committee web pages or on our own planning register (LCC/2015/0101). 
Highways have objected to the proposed amended routing already, so in many 
respects there is no necessity to consider the impact of such on highway issues in 
the wider area.

All of this will be advertised as soon as possible and currently we have time 
extensions in place until the end of April.
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